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PUBLIC PROTECTION SUB-COMMITTEE 
 
19 JANUARY 2017 
 
PRESENT  
 
Councillor M. Whetton (in the Chair). 
Councillors S.K. Anstee, A. Duffield, M. Freeman, D. Jarman, E.W. Stennett and 
J. Smith 
 
 
In attendance 
 
J.Boyle 
D. Goldstein 
N. Owen 

- Licensing Team Leader 
- Solicitor 
- Democratic and Scrutiny Officer 

 
Also Present 
 
Councillor D. L. Haddad (Substitute for Councillor A. Mitchell)  
 
 
APOLOGIES 
 
An apology for absence was received from Councillor A. Mitchell. 
 

34. MINUTES  
 

RESOLVED: That the minutes of the Public Protection Sub-Committee 
meetings held on 1st December 2016 and 15th December 2016 be approved 
as a correct record and signed by the Chairman. 

 
35. HACKNEY CARRIAGE DRIVER APPLICATIONS  

 
The Sub-Committee received a verbal report from the Licensing Team Leader on 
a proposed way to promote Hackney Carriage licences due to a current lack of 
Hackney carriage drivers coming through the system. 
 
It was suggested to promote the opportunities of becoming a Hackney Carriage 
driver at induction.  The Team Leader also stated that it was possible for operators 
to attend the induction sessions and speak to potential drivers regarding Hackney 
Carriage licences and opportunities to work on a track basis. 
 

RESOLVED: The Sub-Committee were informed that they would try the 
suggestions and a further report would be brought back to the Sub-
Committee on whether the situation had improved. 

 
36. EXCLUSION RESOLUTION (REMAINING ITEMS)  

 
RESOLVED: That the public be excluded from this meeting during 
consideration of the following items on the agenda because of the likelihood 
of disclosure of “exempt information” which falls within one or more 
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descriptive category or categories of the Local Government Act 1972, 
Schedule 12A, as specified. 

 
37. APPLICATION FOR THE GRANT OF A PRIVATE HIRE DRIVER'S LICENCE - 

CONVICTION THAT EXCEEDS THE SCHEME OF DELEGATION  
 
The Head of Regulatory Services submitted a report requesting Members to 
consider an application for the grant of a Private Hire driver’s licence. 
 
The driver attended the meeting to enable Members to give the matter their full 
consideration. 
 
The driver provided the Sub-Committee with an outline of what he said were the 
circumstances of the offence. 
 
The driver also answered questions directed to him from Sub-Committee 
Members. 
 
The Sub-Committee determined that his conviction was approximately 18 months 
ago and there was no good reason/exceptional circumstances for the committee 
to depart from its guidelines which outline that an application “will normally be 
refused where the conviction is less than 3 years prior to the date of application.” 
 
Mr. M. D also failed to disclose details of this conviction in his statutory declaration 
form.  The Sub-Committee considered this was a deliberate and dishonest act on 
his behalf. 
 

RESOLVED: That Mr. M. D’s application for a private hire driver’s licence 
be refused. 

 
The meeting commenced at 6.30 pm and finished at 7.45 pm 


